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 CHA PROJECT NO. 57700 

SECTION 10 

 

 SECTION 10 

ADVERTISEMENT 

IFB 2020-05 

NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 

FOR 

AIRFIELD EQUIPMENT COLD STORAGE BUILDING 

AT 

SYRACUSE HANCOCK INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, SYRACUSE, NEW YORK 
 

Sealed proposals for the construction of the Maintenance Area Cold Storage Building Contract will be received at the office 

of Brian Dorman – Director of Planning & Development; of the Syracuse Regional Airport Authority located at Syracuse 

Hancock International Airport, 1000 Col. Eileen Collins Boulevard, Syracuse, New York 13212 until 1:00 pm, local time, on 

April 22nd, 2020, and there, at said office, at said time, publicly opened and read aloud. 

 

This project generally consists of the construction of a 5,000 SF Storage Building at Syracuse Hancock International Airport, 

189 Constellation Way North. Work includes the construction of a new 5,000 SF Building including site preparation, new 

electric service, building ventilation, solar panel component, and concrete flooring and sidewalk. 

 

The Contract Documents (consisting of the Advertisement, the Proposal, the Agreement, and the Specifications) and the 

Contract Drawings may be obtained only from the Syracuse Regional Airport Authority Web page and the NYS Contracting 

Reporter Web site.   

 

Bid Documents and Plans may be viewed and downloaded from the following locations: 

 

Syracuse Regional Airport Authority Web Site  NYS Contracting Reporter 

www.syrsraa.com/bids-rfp-rfq    www.nyscr.ny.gov  

 

Each bid must be accompanied by a certified check or bid bond, in the amount of five percent (5%) of the total maximum bid 

price (combination of base bid or alternate bid plus add-on items) for the contract in the form and subject to the conditions 

provided in the Information for Bidders. 
 

A pre-bid conference has been scheduled in order to review the specific requirements of this contract.  All prospective bidders 

are encouraged to attend.  Attendance at the pre-bid conference will be considered by the Authority when reviewing the 

qualifications of the contractor to perform the work in accordance with the terms and conditions of the contract. The pre-bid 

conference is scheduled for April 8th, 2020 at 1:00 pm at the Department of Aviation maintenance Building.  You must 

notify Brian Dorman at dormanb@syrairport.org to be added to the list of attendees.   

 

Any questions regarding bidding of this project shall be submitted by email only to Brian Dorman – Director of Planning & 

Development of Syracuse Regional Airport Authority at dormanb@syrairport.org. All questions must be submitted no 

later than April 10 and responses will be posted by April 17th to the Syracuse Regional Airport Authority website.  

Any necessary addendum to this project will be posted to the Syracuse Regional Airport Authority website as well as this 

advertisement. Bidders should check the website frequently for any updates. Bids must be submitted in a sealed envelope 

clearly marked:   

 

Syracuse Hancock International Airport 

Airfield Equipment Cold Storage Building Project 

 

All submissions must include a Flash drive with the bid documents completed & signed. 

 

The Authority reserves the right to waive any informality in the bids and to reject any and all bids. 

 

 Syracuse Regional Airport Authority 

END OF ADVERTISEMENT 
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